
 

 

Hanover Advisory Committee 
550 Hanover Street 
Hanover, MA 02339 

Meeting Minutes 
Tuesday, June 13, 2017 – 7:00 pm 

Advisory Committee Hearing Room 
Hanover Town Hall 

Opening: 
The meeting was opened at 7:04 pm by Edward Hickey, Chairman. 
 
Committee Attendees: 
Edward Hickey 
Jerry O’Hearn 
Joan Port-Farwell 
Brandon Freeman 
Sandra Hayes 
 
Absent 
Gavin Little-Gill 
Wayne Moores 
Angela Blanchard 
 
Other Attendees: 
Chelsea Stevens, Acting Finance Director 

Donna Pineau, Dog Park Committee  

 
Review of Meeting Minutes 
Sandra Hayes made a motion to accept the minutes from June 7th  as written.  This was seconded by 
Joan Part-Farwell.  All Committee members were in favor, and the motion passed.   
 
Discussion Regarding Special Town Meeting Articles 5: Dog Control By-Law 
Donna Pineau from the Dog Park Committee discussed the proposed by-law with the Committee. Joan 
Port-Farwell inquired as to who will enforce the by-law and the proposed fine. Donna Pineau responded 
that the Animal Control Officer would. The Dog Park Committee believes residents will pick up after 
their own dogs in designated areas so that privileges are not lost. There was a brief discussion about 
Forge Pond Park and the amount of activity there relating to residents walking their dogs. 
 
Article 5 – Dog Control Bylaw 
Chairman Edward Hickey proposed commentary for Article 5. Joan Port-Farwell made a motion to 
accept the proposed commentary as written. This was seconded by Jerry O’Hearn. All were in favor and 
the motion passed. 
 
Article 2 – Accept MGL Chapter 32B, Section 20 
Sandra Hayes made a motion to accept the proposed commentary as written. This was seconded by 
Jerry O’Hearn. All were in favor and the motion passed. 
 
Article 3 – Designate Trustee 
Sandra Hayes made a motion to accept the proposed commentary as written. This was seconded by 
Joan Port-Farwell. All were in favor and the motion passed. 
 



 

 

Article 4 – Authorize Investment of Any Monies 
Sandra Hayes made a motion to accept the proposed commentary as written. This was seconded by 
Jerry O’Hearn. All were in favor and the motion passed. 
 
Article 1 – Tax Increment Financing Agreement 
The Committee reviewed and briefly discussed the commentary for Article 1. The Committee made a 
few changes to the proposed commentary. Joan Port-Farwell made a motion to accept the commentary 
as written. This was seconded by Jerry O’Hearn. All were in favor and the motion passed.  
 
Next Meetings 
The Committee’s next meeting will be on Monday, June 19, 2017 at 6:30 pm at Hanover High School 
prior to the Special Town Meeting. 
 
Adjournment 
Joan Port-Farwell made a motion to adjourn.  This was seconded by Sandra Hayes.  All were in favor, and 
the meeting adjourned at 7:55 pm. 


